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Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health
Sent: Monday, October 27, 2014 8:56 AM
To: Linda Zitzner (lzitzner@mills.edu)
Cc: R. Lee Dooley (ldooley@equologicgroup.com); Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Subject: FW: Fuel leak case RO155- Mills College, 5000 MacArthur Blvd., Oakland, CA
Attachments: DIR_L_2014-09-19.pdf; Attachment_1_and_ftpUploadInstructions_2014-05-15.pdf

Dear Ms. Zitzner: 

This is a repeat of my earlier email with Attachment 1 enclosed. 

Regards, 
Keith Nowell 
 

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health  
Sent: Monday, October 27, 2014 8:52 AM 
To: 'lzitzner@mills.edu' 
Cc: 'ldooley@equologicgroup.com'; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health 
Subject: Fuel leak case RO155‐ Mills College, 5000 MacArthur Blvd., Oakland, CA 
 

Dear Ms. Zitzner: 

The public comment period for the subject site ended on October 24, 2014.  No comments were received by Alameda 
County Environmental Health (ACEH). 

You are free to proceed with the destruction of all wells associated with the site (groundwater, vapor, etc.), as requested in 
the attached September 19, 2014 letter from ACEH.  As requested in the letter, please contact the Alameda County Public 
Works Agency to obtain well destruction permits.  Following the well destruction, please provide ACEH a well destruction
report according to the schedule outlined below. The well destruction report should document site activities, provide well 
destruction permit documentation, and documentation indicating that any remaining investigation, remediation, and well
destruction derived waste have been removed from the site 

TECHNICAL REPORT REQUEST 

Please submit reports to Alameda County Environmental Health (Attention: Keith Nowell), and upload technical reports to
the ACEH ftp site (Attention: Keith Nowell), and to the State Water Resources Control Board’s Geotracker website, in
accordance with the following specified file naming convention and schedule: 

 December 26, 2014 – Well Destruction Report  -  File to be named RO155_WELL_DCM_R_yyyy-mm-dd  

These reports are being requested pursuant to California Health and Safety Code Section 25296.10.  23 CCR Sections 
2652 through 2654, and 2721 through 2728 outline the responsibilities of a responsible party in response to an unauthorized
release from a petroleum UST system, and require your compliance with this request. 

Should you have any questions, please contact me at (510) 567--6764 or send me an electronic mail message at 
keith.nowell@acgov.org. 
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Sincerely, 
Keith Nowell, PG, CHG  
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
 

Enclosures:       Attachment 1 – Responsible Party (ies) Legal Requirements/Obligations and 
                        Electronic Report Upload (ftp) Instructions 
 

Attachment 2 – ACEH Directive Letter dated September 19, 2014 
 

Keith Nowell PG, CHG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda , CA 94502‐6540 
phone: 510 / 567  ‐ 6764 
fax: 510 / 337 ‐ 9335 
email: keith.nowell@acgov.org 
 
PDF copies of case files can be reviewed/downloaded at: 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 

 


